THE PRINCE GEORGE’S COUNTY GOVERNMENT
Office of Audits and Investigations

October 1, 2019

TO: Robert J. Williams, Jr.
Council Administrator

William M. Hunt
Deputy Council Administrator

THRU: David H. Van Dyk@\(

County Auditor

FROM: Inez N. ClaggeM

Senior Legislative Auditor

RE: Fiscal Impact Statement
CB-044-2019 Swimming Pools

Legislative Summary

CB-044-2019 proposed by Council Chair Turner and presented on September 10, 2019 would allow
safety standards for hotel and motel swimming pools with under 2,500 square feet of water surface area
apply to sellers of health club services.

Background/Current Law

During the 2016 legislative session, the Prince George’s County Council enacted CB-6-2016 to make the
Prince George’s County Code (the “Code”) requirements consistent with State standards related to
swimming pool supervision requirements for hotel and motel pools with a water surface area of under
2,500 square feet.

Assumptions and Methodology

CB-044-2019 will essentially extend the requirements imposed by CB-6-2016 to swimming pools with a
water surface area of under 2,500 square feet located within or outside a building registered as a seller of
health club services. Safety requirements for these pools will then be in accordance with State
regulations, including COMAR 10.17.01.40F, and Code Section 5-224.
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Fiscal Impact
e Direct Impact

Enactment of CB-044-2019 should not have an adverse fiscal impact on the County.

o Indirect Impact

Enactment of CB-044-2019 should not have an adverse indirect fiscal impact on the County.

Appropriated in the Current Fiscal Year Budget

Not applicable.

Effective Date

The proposed Bill shall be effective forty-five (45) calendar days after it becomes law.

If you require additional information, or have questions about this fiscal impact statement, please call me.



